No. 22 Hoi Fan Road, Tai Kok Tsui, West Kowloon.
Tel: 2576 1871 Fax: 2882 4548

@ SIR ELLIS KADOORIE SECONDARY SCHOOL (WEST KOWLOON)
E-mail address: sekss100@emb.gov.hk  School Website: http://seksswk.edu.hk

Parents’ Letter No. 6

30 October 2023
Dear Parents/Guardians,

Matters concerning School Uniforms, PTA AGM, Annual Speech Day and School Picnic

Please be informed of the following matters:

1. Matters concerning School Uniforms

A. Winter School Uniform

With effect from Monday, 6 November 2023, students may opt to wear winter uniform. From
Monday, 20 November 2023, it will be compulsory for all students to wear winter uniform.

Please note that sweaters should be navy blue V-neck with the school logo and jackets should
be navy blue fleece jackets with the school badge. Boys must wear plain black belts with simple
buckles.

B. Arrangement of non-uniform jackets and scarf during winter

When the Cold Weather Warning is issued or temperature falls to 15 °C, plain navy blue, dark
blue or black jackets or scarf may be worn on top of the school sweater or school jacket if
necessary. Please be reminded that denim jackets, leather jackets and hoodies are not permitted.
If students fail to follow the guidelines mentioned above, the school will take away and keep
these non-uniform items for one week.

For details of the uniform regulations, please refer to the school uniform regulations on pages
3 - 5 of the student handbook.

2. PTA AGM and Parents’ Night

To foster closer, home-school co-operation and to offer better guidance to individual students,
the Annual PTA AGM and Parents’ Night is scheduled to be held on Friday, 10 November
2023, from 6:00 pm. Parents/Guardians are cordially invited to come and discuss with the Class
Teacher the academic progress and conduct of your child/ward at school, and to collect his/her
First Term Test Report Sheet. Students are strongly advised to come with parents/guardians
on Parents’ Night and all students should be in proper school uniform. For details of the
programme, please refer to the parents’ letter issued by the PTA on 25 October 2023.


http://seksswk.edu.hk/

3. Speech Day

To celebrate our students’ achievements in the year 2022-2023, Speech Day will be held on
Friday, 24 November 2023. This year our Guest of Honour is Mrs. Lai Michele Pek Lian,
Founder of Kids4Kids Limited. You are cordially invited to join us on this special occasion to
share their joy and success.

Prizewinners, performers and student helpers are required to return to school by 9:15 a.m. when
roll-call is taken. The prize-giving ceremony is scheduled to start at 10:30 a.m. and is expected
to finish at approximately 12:00 p.m. After the prize-giving ceremony, students will be
dismissed for the day. Parents of prizewinners will be invited to attend the prize-giving
ceremony in the school hall through separate invitation letter. If you have any enquiry about
Speech Day, please contact the teacher-in-charge, Ms. HUNG Fei-kei at 2576 1871.

Due to limited capacity in the school hall, S.1 students, except for students with duties, are not
required to come to school on 24 November 2023.

4. School Picnic

The school picnic of this school year will be held on 8 December 2023. Details of the activity
are as follows:

Class Date of Time of Place of Destination Time of Place of
Assembly Assembly | Departure Dismissal | Dismissal
S1-S6 | 8Dec 2023 8:15am School Ocean Park | 3:30 pm School

The transportation cost and the ticket fee will be subsidized by the Life-wide Learning
Grant. Students are required to wear their P.E. uniform, tracksuit and sports shoes. Long
trousers in black, dark/navy blue are accepted. They should prepare their own lunch.

Please be informed that School Picnic is an important school function in which all students are
strongly encouraged to take part. All students must arrive at school on that day before 8:15
am. Coaches will depart at 9:00 am. Students who do not participate in this activity for health
reasons must stay at school under normal school hours. Some assignments will be arranged for
them to work on under the supervision of teachers.

Please sign the attached reply slip and return it to your child's class teacher on or before
3 Nov 2023 (Friday). For enquiries, please contact Ms YU Dick Kwan at 2576 1871.

Yours faithfully,

LEE Tung-ching
Principal

This Parents’ Letter can be found on our school homepage (http://www.seksswk.edu.hk/) and eClass Parent App.


http://www.seksswk.edu.hk/
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Reply Slip

School Picnic

To: Principal (via Ms Yu Dick Kwan)
Sir Ellis Kadoorie Secondary School (West Kowloon)

| acknowledge receipt of a letter to parents dated 20 Oct 2023 from your school concerning
the school picnic.

Please tick the appropriate box.

O | agree that my child should take part in the school picnic on 8 Dec 2023 and | confirm
that my child is in good health and is physically fit for this activity.

O | disagree that my child should take part in the school picnic because

and | understand that my child must stay at school under normal school hours to do
assignments arranged for him/her on 8 Dec 2023.

Parent’s / Guardian’s Signature:
Parent’s / Guardian’s Name (IN BLOCK LETTERS):
Parent’s contact telephone number:
Student’s Name (IN BLOCK LETTERS):
Student’s contact telephone number:
Class & Class No.: ( )
Date:

*Please tick the appropriate box.



